Sharing Hope in Hugo met for their board of directors meeting on July 12 with a guest representing Drug Court. Clark LeForce spoke of the program and gained information regarding opportunities for service at the Food Pantry for his membership.

Both Choctaw Nation Youth Advisory Board members and RSVP members are in place to assist with the July 23 supplemental food delivery. The truck unloading/ packaging begins around 10 a.m. at the First Assembly of God parking lot on Hwy. 271 in Hugo, for those community members who are able to assist.

The food pantry use is reported to be at the levels seen in 2012, prior to their readjustment closing. A food donation from Dollar General was accepted. Information was gained from recent meetings where an organization applying for grants that partner with food banks was inquiring about the most crucial need that Choctaw County food banks seek.